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June 24, 2021 
 
Susan O'Neill, Ph.D., Dean of Education 
Simon Fraser University 
8888 University Drive 
Burnaby, BC V5A 1S6 
E: sao@sfu.ca 
 
Dear Susan, 
 
The Vancouver School Board greatly appreciates Simon Fraser University’s teacher education 
program.  As we recruit new teachers, along with school districts from across the province, we 
are repeatedly reminded of, and run up against, the ongoing teacher shortage.  To this end, we 
are writing to post-secondary institutions with teacher education programs and the Ministry of 
Advanced Education and Skills Training to strongly advocate for an increase in the number of 
seats allocated to each post-secondary institution. 
 
The Vancouver School District continues to experience teacher shortages and we urge you to 
continue to work with the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to increase 
enrolment at your institution. 
 
If there is anything further that we can do to assist you with this work, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
With regards, 

 
Carmen Cho 
Board Chair 
 
cc: BC Teachers’ Council 

Teri Mooring, President, BC Teachers’ Federation 
VBE Trustees 
Suzanne Hoffman, Superintendent 
J. David Green, Secretary-Treasurer
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June 24, 2021 
 
Allyson Jule, Ph.D., Dean of Education 
Trinity Western University 
22500 University Drive 
Langley, BC V2Y 1Y1 
E: allyson.jule@twu.ca 
 
Dear Allyson, 
 
The Vancouver School Board greatly appreciates Trinity Western University’s teacher education 
program.  As we recruit new teachers, along with school districts from across the province, we 
are repeatedly reminded of, and run up against, the ongoing teacher shortage.  To this end, we 
are writing to post-secondary institutions with teacher education programs and the Ministry of 
Advanced Education and Skills Training to strongly advocate for an increase in the number of 
seats allocated to each post-secondary institution. 
 
The Vancouver School District continues to experience teacher shortages and we urge you to 
continue to work with the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to increase 
enrolment at your institution. 
 
If there is anything further that we can do to assist you with this work, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
With regards, 

 
Carmen Cho 
Board Chair 
 
cc: BC Teachers’ Council 

Teri Mooring, President, BC Teachers’ Federation 
VBE Trustees 
Suzanne Hoffman, Superintendent 
J. David Green, Secretary-Treasurer
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June 24, 2021 
 
Tracy RyderGlass, Dean of Education 
University of the Fraser Valley 
33844 King Road 
Abbotsford, BC V2S 7M8 
E: tracy.ryderglass@ufv.ca 
 
Dear Tracy, 
 
The Vancouver School Board greatly appreciates University of the Fraser Valley’s teacher 
education program.  As we recruit new teachers, along with school districts from across the 
province, we are repeatedly reminded of, and run up against, the ongoing teacher shortage.  To 
this end, we are writing to post-secondary institutions with teacher education programs and 
the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to strongly advocate for an increase in 
the number of seats allocated to each post-secondary institution. 
 
The Vancouver School District continues to experience teacher shortages and we urge you to 
continue to work with the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to increase 
enrolment at your institution. 
 
If there is anything further that we can do to assist you with this work, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
With regards, 

 
Carmen Cho 
Board Chair 
 
cc: BC Teachers’ Council 

Teri Mooring, President, BC Teachers’ Federation 
VBE Trustees 
Suzanne Hoffman, Superintendent 
J. David Green, Secretary-Treasurer
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June 24, 2021 
 
Blye Frank, Ph.D., Dean of Education 
University of British Columbia 
2125 Main Mall 
Vancouver, BC V6T 1Z4 
E: info.educ@ubc.ca 
 
Dear Blye, 
 
The Vancouver School Board greatly appreciates University of British Columbia’s teacher 
education program.  As we recruit new teachers, along with school districts from across the 
province, we are repeatedly reminded of, and run up against, the ongoing teacher shortage.  To 
this end, we are writing to post-secondary institutions with teacher education programs and 
the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to strongly advocate for an increase in 
the number of seats allocated to each post-secondary institution. 
 
The Vancouver School District continues to experience teacher shortages and we urge you to 
continue to work with the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to increase 
enrolment at your institution. 
 
If there is anything further that we can do to assist you with this work, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
With regards, 

 
Carmen Cho 
Board Chair 
 
cc: BC Teachers’ Council 

Teri Mooring, President, BC Teachers’ Federation 
VBE Trustees 
Suzanne Hoffman, Superintendent 
J. David Green, Secretary-Treasurer
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June 24, 2021 
 
Shannon Wagner, Ph.D, Acting Dean of Arts, Social & Health Sciences 
University of Northern British Columbia 
3333 University Way 
Prince George, BC V2N 4Z9 
E: Shannon.Wagner@unbc.ca 
 
Dear Shannon, 
 
The Vancouver School Board greatly appreciates University of Northern British Columbia’s 
teacher education program.  As we recruit new teachers, along with school districts from across 
the province, we are repeatedly reminded of, and run up against, the ongoing teacher shortage.  
To this end, we are writing to post-secondary institutions with teacher education programs and 
the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to strongly advocate for an increase in 
the number of seats allocated to each post-secondary institution. 
 
The Vancouver School District continues to experience teacher shortages and we urge you to 
continue to work with the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to increase 
enrolment at your institution. 
 
If there is anything further that we can do to assist you with this work, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
With regards, 

 
Carmen Cho 
Board Chair 
 
cc: BC Teachers’ Council 

Teri Mooring, President, BC Teachers’ Federation 
VBE Trustees 
Suzanne Hoffman, Superintendent 
J. David Green, Secretary-Treasurer
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June 24, 2021 
 
Donna Petri, Ph.D., Dean of Education 
Thompson Rivers University 
805 TRU Way 
Kamloops, BC V2C 0C8 
E: dpetri@tru.ca 
 
Dear Donna, 
 
The Vancouver School Board greatly appreciates Thompson Rivers University’s teacher 
education program.  As we recruit new teachers, along with school districts from across the 
province, we are repeatedly reminded of, and run up against, the ongoing teacher shortage.  To 
this end, we are writing to post-secondary institutions with teacher education programs and 
the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to strongly advocate for an increase in 
the number of seats allocated to each post-secondary institution. 
 
The Vancouver School District continues to experience teacher shortages and we urge you to 
continue to work with the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to increase 
enrolment at your institution. 
 
If there is anything further that we can do to assist you with this work, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
With regards, 

 
Carmen Cho 
Board Chair 
 
cc: BC Teachers’ Council 

Teri Mooring, President, BC Teachers’ Federation 
VBE Trustees 
Suzanne Hoffman, Superintendent 
J. David Green, Secretary-Treasurer
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June 24, 2021 
 
Ralf St. Clair, Ph.D., Dean of Education 
University of Victoria 
3800 Finnerty Road 
Victoria, BC V8P 5C2 
E: educdean@uvic.ca 
 
Dear Ralf, 
 
The Vancouver School Board greatly appreciates University of Victoria’s teacher education 
program.  As we recruit new teachers, along with school districts from across the province, we 
are repeatedly reminded of, and run up against, the ongoing teacher shortage.  To this end, we 
are writing to post-secondary institutions with teacher education programs and the Ministry of 
Advanced Education and Skills Training to strongly advocate for an increase in the number of 
seats allocated to each post-secondary institution. 
 
The Vancouver School District continues to experience teacher shortages and we urge you to 
continue to work with the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to increase 
enrolment at your institution. 
 
If there is anything further that we can do to assist you with this work, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
With regards, 

 
Carmen Cho 
Board Chair 
 
cc: BC Teachers’ Council 

Teri Mooring, President, BC Teachers’ Federation 
VBE Trustees 
Suzanne Hoffman, Superintendent 
J. David Green, Secretary-Treasurer
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June 24, 2021 
 
David Paterson, Ph.D., Dean of Education 
Vancouver Island University 
900 Fifth St 
Nanaimo, BC V9R 5S5 
E: david.paterson@viu.ca 
 
Dear David, 
 
The Vancouver School Board greatly appreciates Vancouver Island University’s teacher 
education program.  As we recruit new teachers, along with school districts from across the 
province, we are repeatedly reminded of, and run up against, the ongoing teacher shortage.  To 
this end, we are writing to post-secondary institutions with teacher education programs and 
the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to strongly advocate for an increase in 
the number of seats allocated to each post-secondary institution. 
 
The Vancouver School District continues to experience teacher shortages and we urge you to 
continue to work with the Ministry of Advanced Education and Skills Training to increase 
enrolment at your institution. 
 
If there is anything further that we can do to assist you with this work, please do not hesitate to 
contact me. 
 
 
With regards, 

 
Carmen Cho 
Board Chair 
 
cc: BC Teachers’ Council 

Teri Mooring, President, BC Teachers’ Federation 
VBE Trustees 
Suzanne Hoffman, Superintendent 
J. David Green, Secretary-Treasurer
 


